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Website Posting 
 

Oct 2, 2025 
 
Based on information at the time of required posting, the City experienced no violation of the NPDES Permit conditions 
(as modified by the March 2021 MAO) for the month of September 2025. 
 
 
 
   
 
 
September’s DEQ Correspondence is attached below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Community Development Department 

315 Kennel Avenue, PO Box 248, Molalla, Oregon 97038 
Phone: (503) 759-0205     

 

 



From: Seth Kelly
To: "PINNEY Mike * DEQ"
Cc: Mitchell Jaspers
Subject: RE: Inspection
Date: Wednesday, September 3, 2025 1:09:00 PM
Attachments: image002.png

The 18th would be great since we may shut down discharge on the 19th for the
weekend if water balance is still looking good. We will get grab samples to conduct a
split sample testing with DEQ.
 
Look forward to seeing you on the 18th.
 
Thank you,
 

 

Seth Kelly
Water Quality Superintendent
315 Kennel Ave. | PO Box 248 |Molalla, OR  97038
Phone – 503.759.0243
Email – skelly@cityofmolalla.com
Website – http://www.cityofmolalla.com

 
 
 
From: PINNEY Mike * DEQ <Mike.PINNEY@deq.oregon.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 3, 2025 10:42 AM
To: Seth Kelly <skelly@cityofmolalla.com>
Subject: RE: Inspection
 
I can do the 18th or 19th.
 
From: Seth Kelly <skelly@cityofmolalla.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 7:48 AM
To: PINNEY Mike * DEQ <Mike.PINNEY@deq.oregon.gov>
Subject: RE: Inspection
 
Hello Mike,
 
Our Effluent discharge to the recycled water application is shut down for scheduled
maintenance and with the lagoons down low enough  (10’ and 4.5’) we don’t plan to
resume recycled water application until the 9th. I am also scheduled to be off on the

mailto:skelly@cityofmolalla.com
mailto:Mike.PINNEY@deq.oregon.gov
mailto:mjaspers@cityofmolalla.com
callto:503.829.6855
mailto:skelly@cityofmolalla.com
http://www.cityofmolalla.com/
mailto:skelly@cityofmolalla.com
mailto:Mike.PINNEY@deq.oregon.gov

E-‘x
[ ) 38

State of Oregon

CELEBRATING
DIVERSITY, EQUITY
AND INCLUSION





10th, I would like to be able to be on site for your inspection, but of course Mitch
Jaspers our lead operator I am confident can assist in any way needed as well.
 
As far as sampling goes because we are going to be getting things back into
operation on the 9th  I don’t think it would be the best day to conduct a sampling.
Maybe the September 17th would be better? We still do not have a comp sampler at
the effluent pump station so any sampling before river discharge would be grab
samples collected by my operators every hour they are on shift. So we would get
about 10-12 sample grabs for the composite sample.
 
Hope things are well! Thank you,
 

 

Seth Kelly
Water Quality Superintendent
315 Kennel Ave. | PO Box 248 |Molalla, OR  97038
Phone – 503.759.0243
Email – skelly@cityofmolalla.com
Website – http://www.cityofmolalla.com

 
   
 
From: PINNEY Mike * DEQ <Mike.PINNEY@deq.oregon.gov> 
Sent: Friday, August 29, 2025 4:00 PM
To: Seth Kelly <skelly@cityofmolalla.com>
Subject: Inspection
 
How does the 10th of September at 9 am sound for an inspection with sampling?
 

 

Michael Pinney PE
Senior Environmental Engineer
Northwest Region
Department of Environmental Quality
700 NE Multnomah St. Ste.600
Portland OR 97232
 

503-229-5310 
Cell 971-227-1765 

 
In early 2025, NPDES and WPCF permittees will
begin using Your DEQ Online, a one-stop place
for you to manage your water quality permit.
https://wqpermits.oregon.gov
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